

June 11, 2019

Alice Anastasi President, Englewood Isles Parkway Association, Inc. 313 Oakwood Circle Englewood FL 34223

Dear Ms. Anastasi,

I wanted to take a moment to share my appreciation for the efforts of Englewood Isles Parkway Association, Inc. through the Neighborhood Initiative Grant Program. I presume residents in your neighborhood have found value in the entryway update project for the enhanced character it brings to the community. I believe, based on the reports I have read and the ribbon-cutting event I attended, that the project also brought an opportunity for residents to connect with one another and cultivate neighborly relationships.

What residents may not have realized is that by improving the character of Englewood Isles, they have improved the same for Sarasota County. By strengthening relationships in their neighborhood, they have strengthened our community. Please thank on the county's behalf, all who participated in and supported your project.

I am confident Englewood Isles will continue to perform as a model neighborhood in our area and wish residents the best in their endeavors to serve the community.

I have been notified that the Final Report has been approved for payment and requested that the check be disbursed. At this time, the project is considered closed.

Sincerely,

Miranda Lansdale

c: Jane Grogg, Manager, Long Range Planning and Neighborhood Services